

### **Recent Letters:**

18 Nov: Art Starz Art Club - KS2

18 Nov: 'Lockdown Procedure' - All

18 Nov: Provision of Milk -Spring Term 2020 - All

19 Nov: Bridgewood House -

Year 3

21 Nov: Robinwood Letter -

Years 4 & 5

25 Nov: Christmas Fayre

letter - All

27 Nov: KS2 Fruit Scheme - KS2

2 Dec: After School Dance

Club - All

Please check book bags regularly for letters

# <u>Please think before you</u> park

There have been numerous complaints raised with regards to unsafe parking outside of the school. Please be mindful when parking for school drop off and pick up. The Police and Kirklees Council constantly monitor the situation. Please share this with friends, family and carers who may drive to school.

# Cumberworth First School Newsletter 2nd December 2019

# **Helping Hands Christmas Fayre**

Friday 6th December 3:45pm - 5:15pm

## All Welcome



Thank you to everyone who has already donated items for the Fayre. Please can donations of mince pies, yule logs, cakes and other edible treats for our cake stall be sent in on the morning of Friday 6th December. These should be **NUT FREE** please. Also if you are able to help set up, help on the stalls or help to tidy up after the fayre, please complete and return the slip from one of the earlier letters. Thank you.

# **Stay and Play for Reception Families**

Thank you to all who attended our Stay and Play session for Reception. It was very well attended and it was lovely to see so many visitors. The children were very excited to share their learning with the grown-ups and younger siblings.

## **Read - Holmfirth**

Read bookshop in Holmfirth are collecting book donations for local schools from 1st - 31st December. Perhaps when you are doing your Christmas shopping you might be able to add an extra book in for our school. Read are giving 20% off the price of any donated books. There will be book plates available in the shop for you to write in but this is optional. We hope that if you are able you will give generously to support reading in our school.

## **Applications to School Admissions**

All applications for a place at school, whether it be for Reception, Middle or Junior School for next September must be made online.

Please don't miss the deadline of 15th January 2020.

https://enrol.kirklees.gov.uk

### EY/KS1 Dance Club

The children in our EY/KS1 Dance club performed the routine that they have been learning this term for their parents and families last week. The children danced with enthusiasm and really enjoyed themselves. Thank you to all the adults who were able to make it.



### **KS2 Indoor Athletics Finals**

Following on from the recent success in the KS2 Indoor Athletics heats, which we won, we went back to Shelley College on Tuesday and came 3rd in the finals. Well done to all the children who participated.

#### Dates for your diary:

6th December - Christmas Fayre 3:45pm—5:15pm

#### Christmas Performances

12 Dec - 14:00 All children needed 12 Dec - 18:15 All children needed

13 Dec - 09:30 All children needed

16th Dec - Whole school visit to Wakefield Theatre Royal

18th Dec - School Christmas Dinner

20th December—Break Up

## **Dewa Roman Experience in Chester**

Our KS2 children went on a visit to the Dewa Roman experience last month. The children had a guided tour of the reconstructions, excavations, museum and the awardwinning hands on room. They also got the opportunity to undertake 'soldier patrols'. All the children had a brilliant time.







#### Dinner Money

Dinner Money is £2.25 per day for children in KS2 and is payable through ParentPay. We are now using the Kirklees Meal Selector which checks account balances, similar to the Middle and High School systems, prior to a meal being provided. Currently meals will be provided whether or not the account is in credit however it is essential that in future dinner money accounts remains in credit. Thank you.

Your child will shortly be bringing home a "Stay safe with Thomas" book. These books have been kindly donated by Network Rail.

#### **Children in Need**

This year's theme was 'Get Together' and the school council asked the children in each class to wear something that included a specific colour. Our children also had fun creating crazy hair for the 'crazy hair' competition.

Thanks to your generosity we raised

£129.11 for Children in Need.



Upholding Christian values, together we ENJOY our learning, ENRICH our lives and EXCEL by making the most of our talents and gifts.